Mother Advisors Handbook

January
· RECAPS must be done and returned to Supreme Officer by the 15th
· Assembly seal
·  3 checks – 1 for Grand Assembly ($5 per girl), 1 for Supreme Assembly, 1 for Grand Cross nominees made out to “Rhode Island Grand Assembly” (if applicable, $15 per nominee)  NOTE CHANGE
· Spreadsheet of Assembly roster

· 2 copies of the Treasurer’s Financial Statements, 1 copy of the Financial Review Form
· Copies of girls’ permission slips

· Copies of Advisor profiles to Youth Protection chairperson
· Prior to the recaps meeting, go to www.gorainbow.org, log in for your assembly, click “submit annual reports” then “continue”, choose your assembly from the drop down menu as well as the most recent previous year, then click “begin report” and fill in all of the information.  Do NOT print this form as it needs to be approved by the Supreme Deputy/Inspector first.

· If your Assembly has initiated at least 3 girls during the previous calendar year, you are eligible for a Grand Cross of Color nominations  (please refer to “Statues of Supreme Assembly Pertaining to Subordinate Assemblies” bylaws book for full details).  The secret ballot should be done at the organizational meeting of the new Advisory Board.  The Supreme Deputy/Inspector can nominate up to an additional 3 names statewide, so please come prepared with those recommendations.
· Check with Grand Representatives to see if they are writing and have had an answer

· Have Worthy Associate Advisor come to Advisory Board meeting to discuss her plans and officers.               

· Have an adult start collecting money from girls and adults for Grand Assembly

· Send annual permission slips home in December to have returned by first meeting in January.  Members cannot participate in activities in the new year without this form.  Keep copies of annual permission slips in a binder or folder with you at all Rainbow activities.
· Election of Worthy Advisor for February‑ to facilitate her sending invitations out at the beginning of February.  WA to send out invitations to family, friends, and distinguished guests, with as much advance notice as possible.  As soon as Worthy Advisor‑elect is elected, she may mail invitations (not before)

· Other officers are elected at first meeting in February
· Obtain Installing Marshal, Chaplain, and Recorder.  Ask for substitutes from other Assemblies.  Obtain an organist if you do not have one at your regular meetings.  There is a binder of music at the organ of each Masonic building where Rainbow meetings are held.
· Review how to earn bars and awards with girls and advisors.  Keep records of these – done by Mother Advisor or her designate.
· Remind girls that dues must be paid before they may be elected to office or installed as an Officer

· Make sure Advisory Board members have filled out Adult Worker Profile by January, returned to Advisory Board Chairperson who submits a copy to the Youth Protection chairperson
· Grand Family applications available and due at Leadership Conference.  Encourage girls to apply for Grand Office, Grand Representatives, Junior Grand Executive Committee, and Grand Choir.
· Leadership registration due around mid-January
· Arrive 30-60 minutes before meetings to allow time for last minute details

· Delegate someone to have water in the East and supervise room setup for each meeting.  Encourage girls to arrive 30 to 45 minutes ahead of meeting time to assist with room setup.
· Review the Dress Code with girls and adults whenever needed throughout the year.

· Have a kit with Band Aids, safety pins, bobby pins, sanitary pads, etc.

February

· Schedule a rehearsal for installation.  A recent Majority Girl is an excellent choice to conduct rehearsals.  
· Remind Advisory Board that they must be installed as they may not vote until then.      If someone cannot be there, they will need to make arrangements to be installed at another assembly 

· Check with Worthy Advisor‑elect and her parents two weeks before installation to answer any questions
· No Advisory Board member will be installed unless their Adult Worker Profile, including BCI check, has been completed and approved by the Supreme Officer.

· Leadership Conference – encourage girls and adults to attend
· Submit Grand Officer recommendations to your Grand Deputy by March 15th.  If you are new, work with the Jr. Past Mother Advisor.
· Establish a term calendar and send out reminders as each event approaches.  Try not to cancel planned events.  Switch to Zoom when safety is an issue.  Plan activities following most if not all meetings.  Check which month your Assembly has been assigned to go to Ethan Place.  
· Travel with girls to other installations.  Provide substitutes whenever possible.

March

· Schedule rehearsal for opening and closing prior to first meeting so that officers feel comfortable.  A recent Majority Girl is an excellent choice to conduct rehearsals.  
· Complete Projection form and submit to Supreme Officer by March 15.  Please include the girls in this process so that they might be able to encourage members to attend who have not been recently.

· Meet with Worthy Associate Advisor and her parents along with a second Advisory Board member to review expectations of her as Worthy Advisor                             

· Grand Officers' Day - bring check for $25 made out to hostess Assembly to be used for collation expenses.  If you have a candidate(s), also bring lambskin aprons, bylaws book, and any other information that you give to your new sisters (ritual, handbook, etc.).
· Remind Grand Representatives that their report and costume/flag/etc. will be presented at Grand Representative’s Day in May.
· Encourage girls to seek ads for Grand Assembly program and remind them that they receive a 25% credit from each ad.
April   

· Have girls continue to get ads and boosters for Grand Assembly program.  Must be turned in by April 15th to receive credit towards Grand Assembly.
· Place order with Grand Assembly jewelry person by April 15th.  Mother Advisor and Senior Recorder should check on supplies periodically.  Order PWA jewel at least 4 months ahead so there is plenty of time to have it engraved.  Also check on Bibles, merit bars, etc.
May

· Ritual Proficiency, Grand Representatives Day & Announcement of Grand Officers, Grand Representatives, Grand Choir, and Adult appointments.  Bring $25 check made out to hostess Assembly

· List of majorities, memorials, baby dedications, perfect attendance, petition award, other awards to Supreme Officer by June 1st

· Receive information on Grand Assembly credits, then communicate to girls and adults
· Grand Deputy to turn in recommendations for Most Improved Assembly by May 15th

· Remind girls that Scholarship applications are due by June 15th 

· Remind the Sr. Treasurer to file form 990 before June 1st and send copy of filing to Supreme Officer 
· Invite the head of your sponsoring body to be introduced on Friday evening at Grand Assembly
June

· Reservations for Grand Assembly to Registration Chairperson

· Election of Worthy Advisor for September ‑ to facilitate her sending invitations out by mid to late August.  WA to send out invitations to family, friends, and distinguished guests, with as much advance notice as possible.  As soon as Worthy Advisor‑elect is elected, she may mail invitations (not before).  Other officers are elected at first meeting in September

· Grand Deputy for GWA-elect’s Assembly to schedule meeting with Mother Advisors to plan Grand Officers' Reception.
· Assembly to vote on a donation to the Scholarship Fund at Grand Assembly

· Receive confirmation of what Grand Assembly event you will be hostessing for the term.  Be sure to get the date cleared for use of the building with your Lodge’s scheduling person.  Allow time for set up and clean up.
  July

· Grand Assembly - If you have a candidate(s), also bring lambskin aprons, bylaws book, and any other information that you give to your new sisters (ritual, handbook, etc.).
· Mother Advisor and Worthy Advisor wear white gowns on Friday evening at Grand Assembly for Introductions
· Supreme Assembly in even years

· Plan fun activities over the summer
August

· Check with assembly Grand Officers to see they are ready for Grand Officers’ Day

· Schedule Worthy Associate Advisor to come to Advisory Board to discuss her plans and officers

· Obtain Installing Marshal, Chaplain, and Recorder for September Installation.  Ask for substitutes from other Assemblies.  Obtain an organist if you do not have one at your regular meetings.  There is a binder of music at the organ of each Masonic building where Rainbow meetings are held.
· Worthy Associate Advisor, if she was elected W.A. in June, may send invitations around mid month
· Plan fun activities over the summer
· Have Recorder send out dues reminders and notice of suspensions to girls who owe dues

· Grand Officers’ rehearsal       

· Grand Choir rehearsal 

· Grand Officers' Day - bring check for $25 made out to hostess Assembly to be used for collation expenses.  If you have a candidate(s), also bring lambskin aprons, bylaws book, and any other information that you give to your new sisters (ritual, handbook, etc.).
· Masonic Family Picnic
September

· Review how to earn bars and other awards with girls and advisors at first meeting
· Rehearsal for installation

· Installation
· Grand Officers’ Reception 

· Check with Grand Representatives to see if they have gotten commissions and if they have written

· Travel with girls to other installations.  Provide substitutes whenever possible.
· Establish a term calendar and send out reminders as each event approaches.  Try not to cancel planned events.  Switch to Zoom when safety is an issue.
 October

· Meet with Worthy Associate Advisor and her parents along with a second Advisory Board member to review expectations of her as Worthy Advisor                             

· Make reservations for Grand Cross of Color Banquet.  Make sure that new members know what this is and that they should attend.  Many assemblies pay for the Banquet the year that a girl (not adults) is nominated.
· Rehearsal for opening and closing prior to first meeting so that officers feel comfortable 

· Have Recorder send final dues reminder and notice of suspension to be effective 12/31 to appropriate members
· Grand Chapter OES - GWA to bring greetings, Grand Drill Leader to carry flag, all     
     Grand Officers to be introduced              
November

· Grand Cross Banquet

· Check with Recorder to see what supplies are needed.   In even years, order 3 copies of the statutes (1 for MA, 1 for Chairperson of the Advisory Board, and 1 for front of By-Laws book).       

December

· Majority ‑ for girls who did not receive it at Grand Assembly.  Girls are not to go through both Grand Assembly and at local assembly.  Encourage girls to go through at Grand Assembly.  Otherwise give names and addresses to Supreme Officer to mail cards,

· Print next year’s dues cards and parents’ cards from IORG website 
· Nominations for Grand Cross of Color - 1 girl for every 3 initiates, girls should be at least 15 and have been in Rainbow for 4 years.  May nominate 1 adult for every girl nominated.  Adults must have been Rainbow workers for at least 4 years.     

          Nominations are made by the Mother Advisor, then approved by the Advisory Board.
After vote on nominations from Mother Advisor, then Advisory Board members may also make nominations.  Mother Advisor must bring copy of minutes with nominations to Recaps. 

REMINDER‑ no one is to discuss nominees or any other Advisory Board business outside of the meetings!  (It is possible someone will not be approved)
· Send annual permission slips home with girls to be returned by the first meeting in January

· Remind girls that dues must be paid before they may be elected to office or installed as an Officer

· Chairman to make sure that each of next year’s Advisory Board members has filled out an Adult Worker Profile, including BCI checks.  Bring a copy of each profile to Recaps.

· Chairperson of the Advisory Board and Head of Sponsoring Body to call organizational meeting for the “new Advisory Board” in December to elect adult officers for the next year  

· Grand Choir to Ethan Place for Christmas caroling
· Statewide Initiation (hopefully needed) - If you have a candidate(s), also bring lambskin aprons, bylaws book, and any other information that you give to your new sisters (ritual, handbook, etc.).
Communication is key!  Keep girls and adults informed of dates, events, etc. with as much advance notice as possible.  Try not to change dates after they has been publicized.  Develop a monthly newsletter and post reminders on appropriate social media platforms.
Monthly‑ make sure news for The Rainbow Connection gets to Supreme Inspector/Deputy by the 25th.  Encourage a girl to do this.
RECAPS-   Keep initiates up to date as initiated on the IORG website and then you won’t have to do it all at the end of the year.  Wait until December 31st for suspensions and majority.

DATABASE-   Keep contact information up to date and send any address or email updates to the Supreme Officer. 

THANK YOU FOR A GREAT YEAR – OUR GIRLS AND ADULT WORKERS APPRECIATE EVERYTHING YOU DO!
Mom Therrien
revised: March 2023
